## STAINDROP MERCURY



## Friday 13th March 2020

# Stars of the Week

















EYFS - Tilly, for always coming in with a big smile and ready to work.



Year 1 - Patrick, for trying super hard with his English this week.



Year 2 - Ffion, for having a fabulous week and producing some beautiful literacy.

Year 3 - Dom, for always listening and getting on with his work.



Year 4 - Rosie, for always putting 100% into everything she does and having her hand up constantly to offer fantastic, thoughtful answers.

Year 5 - Stanley, for being a wonderful Henry VIII in our drama work and for his enthusiasm in our Curriculum Day at Staindrop Academy.



Year 6 - Ben, for listening and giving 100% in all of his assessments. Keep it up!

#### **ATTENDANCE**

Reception 98.3% Class 1 98.7% Class 2 96.2% Class 3 97.2% Class 4 96.1% Class 5 91.2% 97.8% Class 6

**Golden Broom** Award Year 1



**Attendance Award** Year 1

> This week's attendance 96.3%

#### **Marvellous Maths Award**

**EYFS - Luke** Year 1 - Elodie Year 2 - Mia Mcb Year 3 - Millie Year 4 - Matthew Year 5 - Jacob Year 6 - Eva

### **Marvellous Manners Award**

**EYFS - Sophia** Year 1 - Charlie Year 2 - Winter Year 3 - Sophie Year 4 - Finley Year 5 - Aston Year 6 - Jamie

#### **Key Dates for Your Diary 2020**

Mon 16th + Tues 17th March - Parents' Evenings Friday 20th March - Early Years Mothers Day Celebrations Mon 30th March - Easter Service, 1.30pm Thurs 2nd April - 1.30pm Early Years Easter Egg Hunt. School breaks up for Easter - Thursday 2nd April

#### **CORONAVIRUS UPDATE**

You will no doubt be aware of the ongoing uncertainty surrounding the virus and that guidance to the public, businesses and organisations including schools is changing daily. We therefore ask you to stay up to date with NHS guidance as well as taking careful note of any further communications we send from school.

#### Preventing the spread of infection:

Everyone must play their part in preventing spread of the virus by practicing excellent personal hygiene. In partnership with our staff, please ask your child to follow these steps:

- Use tissues to catch a cough or sneeze, then bin the tissue and wash hands.
- Wash hands thoroughly and often, particularly after using public transport, before leaving home, upon arrival at school, after using the toilet, after breaks and sporting activities, before food preparation, before eating any food and before leaving school.
- Avoid touching eyes, nose, and mouth with unwashed hands.

NHS Guidance https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronaviruscovid-19/

Through God's love, we are the rich soil where roots grow and seeds flourish. Luke 8:4-15